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February 6, 2019 
 
 
 
Chris Sullivan, Director 
Capital Planning 
Island Health 
2101 Richmond Avenue 
Victoria, BC  V8R 4R7 
 
Dear Mr. Sullivan: 
 
Re:  Westshore Urgent Primary Care Centre 
 Designation of 582 Goldstream Avenue as a Health Facility 
 
On behalf of the Board of Directors of the Capital Regional Hospital District, I am writing to express 
the Board’s support of Island Health to have the Westshore Urgent Primary Care Centre located 
at 582 Goldstream Avenue, designated as a health facility under Section 49 of the Hospital District 
Act. 
 
The care centre will provide primary care to the western communities that has one of the fastest 
growing populations in BC and house an interdisciplinary team of medical practitioners and 
clinicians to provide same day and extended hours access for primary non-emergency care 
needs. 
 
This is an important project for the community and the Board fully supports Island Health’s request 
to have the Westshore Urgent Primary Care Centre designated as a health facility. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Denise Blackwell, Chair 
Capital Regional Hospital District 
 
cc: Michael Barnes, Senior Manager, Health and Capital Planning Strategies, CRD 
 


